Town of Bergen Planning Board
Minutes of May 31st, 2018
Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Fink, Mark Gerhardy, Andrew Fink, Kathi McLaughlin, and Cindy Anderson, Alt.

Not Present: Dominick Camelio and Lou Romano

Also Present: James Neucomb, Bob Fratungelo, Norm Pawlak and Ernest Haywood

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Fink. It was noted that  Cindy Anderson would be a voting member at the meeting. A motion to approve the April 2018 minutes was made by Cindy Anderson, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried. 

Bonduelle Review. Jim Neucomb introduced the new assistant manager of Bonduelle, Robert Fratungelo. Jim was the former assistant manager but will now be retired. Mr. Neucomb stated that everything is going extremely well for the company. There have only been a handful of odor and bug complaints by residents living near the plant.  Mr. Neucomb stated that anytime there is a complaint made, they respond as quickly as possible. Gro-Mark monitors and sprays the fields to keep odor and bugs to a minimum. 

GCEDC Subdivision. GCEDC has applied for a subdivision located in Apple Tree Acres. There are 3 sub-lots involvedin the whole piece in which they will be subdividing the top northwest corner (which is approximately 3.712 acres) and merging the 2 remaining sub lots (which is approximately 19.818 acres.) The plan stems from a  third party with interest to buy the 19 acre lot. The proposal will have to go to the county for review and there will be a public hearing held on Thursday, June 28th, at the Bergen Town Hall.
GCEDC Land Swap. GCEDC has applied for a land swap located in Apple Tree Acres. GCEDC will be swapping 3.110 acres for a strip of 1.223 acres to be used as a future road. The swap is with R.J Properties. The 3.110 acres (LOT 6) will be merged with R.J Properties and the 1.223 acres (Part of Lot R-5) will  be merged with Genesee County I.D.A’s property. This proposal will go to the county for review and a Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, June 28th, at the Bergen Town Hall.
No further business was discussed.

A motion to adjourn was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Cindy Anderson, voted and carried. The meeting ended at 7:57 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michele Smith

